October 2013
Dear Student

EXAMINATION COURSEWORK

Attached is a leaflet explaining the rules for the completion of coursework.  Please take the time to read this very carefully as the information it contains is very important.

I would particularly draw your attention to the sections on plagiarism.  Many of you will use the internet to research your coursework projects but it is essential that you use this information to produce your own individual work.  It is not permitted to copy out chunks of information straight from books or websites and claim it as your own.  This is a form of cheating in the same way as copying from a fellow student would be.  It carries severe penalties as listed at the end of the leaflet. I would emphasise that exam boards can and do check for plagiarism.  
You will be required to sign an authentication statement to confirm that you understand  the regulations and that the coursework is your own individual work.  If you sign this but include material from websites etc, without acknowledging them, you are liable to be penalised by the boards.

Your teachers will explain the coursework process in more detail in class but if you have any concerns about whether you are using your sources in the correct way they will be able to advise you. Please seek help if you are unsure about the regulations.

Finally I would like to stress the importance of keeping to department deadlines during the completion of your coursework.  Failure to do this may mean that your work is not ready in time to meet the strict submission dates fixed by the Examination Boards.
I would also like to draw your attention to the student section of the school website where you will find examination information including the Collegiate Appeals Procedure for Internal Assessments, JCQ Information sheets for candidates and exam timetables.

Yours sincerely

Mrs M Law
Exams Manager
